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April 16, 2008

The Honorable Julia Patterson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the International Federation of Professional and Technical Engineers, Local 17 (Court Reporters - Superior Court) Collective Bargaining Agreement and Memorandum of Agreement for the period of January 1, 2007, through December 31, 2009.  This agreement is for wages only.  (Non-wage working conditions are covered by a collective bargaining agreement between the Superior Court and the Union.)
This agreement covers 31 Court Reporters working at the King County Superior Court.  King County’s Court Reporters provide a service mandated by statute and critical to the efficient operations of the Superior Court.

The wage settlement includes a one-range wage increase for Court Reporters, effective 

January 1, 2007.  For the first time, step increases will be contingent on receiving a satisfactory/fully successful or greater performance in all categories in both the judicial and Court Operations evaluations.

The Memorandum of Agreement provides for reimbursement of certain real-time related expenses of up to $800 per year.  Court Reporters incur significant personal expense in becoming real-time certified, providing real time services and maintaining their capacity to provide real time services.  Presently, few Court Reporters provide real-time services, and the Court seeks to encourage more of its employees to become real-time certified.

This contract provides for standard King County cost-of-living increases agreed to with other labor organizations.  Those increases are based on 90% of the increase in the All Cities CPI-W Index, September to September; provided, however, that the amount produced by application of the foregoing shall not be less than 2% nor greater than 6%.

The agreement memorializes a decades-long past practice of providing leave days to Court Reporters during the twice-yearly judicial conferences.  Effective January 1, 2008, Court Reporters with hire dates prior to January 1, 2007, will receive four judicial conference leave days for each calendar year of the agreement.  Unused days may not be carried over to the following year.  Employees hired on or after January 1, 2007, are not eligible.
The settlement reached is a product of good-faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  The agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Elizabeth Ford, Labor Relations Manager, at 

206-205-1566 at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

James J. Buck, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

   Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES


Michael Frawley, Deputy Director, HRD, DES


Elizabeth Ford, Labor Relations Manager, HRD, DES

